

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

- July 4: Independence Day Offices Closed
- July 7: Planning Commission
- July 12: City Council
- July 25: Pioneer Day Observed -Offices Closed
- July 26: City Council



MAYOR'S MESSAGE

Another successful Founders Day is in the books. It was a pleasure to get to meet so many of you at the breakfast, the parade, the car show, and the Salmon Bake. It was a wonderful day for our community. The weather was just right, plenty warm, but not blistering hot. Thanks to all of you for making it a great day. A special thanks to all the staff and volunteers that make an event like this come together.

The rain that we received in June was indeed a blessing from the Heavens. It obviously did not end our drought but will help keep our yards going with the minimal amount of secondary water that we have available to use. Thanks for all you're doing to conserve. Along those lines we have received a lot of "inquiries" about the city's watering during the day. As counter intuitive as it may seem, Pineview has asked the city to water our parks during the day. This way they can recharge their reservoirs and have the needed water pressures for home irrigation during the evenings and at night. We do not use secondary or culinary water to water the new multi-sports park on HYW 89. This park is watered by water we capture that is running from the many springs and artesian wells we have dotting the mountain and hillside. This water flows all year long and we are fortunate to be able to reuse it and allow it to soak back into our aquifer. So don't panic if you see us watering at that park after the secondary water is turned off. Just a reminder, Pineview Water Systems is our secondary water provider and they set the regulations for secondary water. Please see their website for questions or for tips regarding water conservation. Pineviewwater.com

Our Veteran's Monument is getting closer to completion. The whole COVID supply chain issue set us back over one year. The historic clock has had the internal workings all updated and the new granite base should be here the end of July. As soon as it gets here, we hope to have it and the 7 large black granite stones set in place and then we can install the flag poles. Thanks to the many individuals and companies that have worked on or have contributed financially to this project. This will be a wonderful addition to Pleasant View recognizing those that have served our country. It has been a long time coming but soon will be the beautiful centerpiece of City Hall. Thanks again to Kevin and Christy Bailey for their vision and for stepping up to make this happen.

Just a reminder to keep your vehicles locked up at night and to slow down as you travel throughout the city. Speeding continues to be a problem.

Finally, I ask you to please talk with your children and grandchildren about being good citizens. Sadly, we have had thousands of dollars of vandalism done to our public restrooms at the parks. We are even offering a reward leading to the arrest of those responsible for this reprehensible crime. We all pay when these types of things happen. If you or your children know anything about this, please don't hesitate to contact the city. (801) 782-8529

Once again, thanks for caring, thanks for all you do, and thanks for being good neighbors. I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that we remain the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

ELECTED OFFICIALS CONTACT **INFORMATION**

Mayor

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231 lcall@pleasantviewcity.com

City Council

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881 aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Phil Nelsen (801) 389-4907 pnelsen@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100 sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191 dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523 surry@pleasantviewcity.com

Mayor Leonard Call

2022 Founders Day Help & Sponsors

We want to send out a heartfelt thank you to our wonderful community who came out and supported another successful Founders Day. We truly appreciate all the sponsors, city staff, volunteers, Mayor & City Council, and first responders who made the magic happen.

Visit our social media pages for a list of our generous sponsors and hard working volunteers. Without their help, Founders Day





Photos by Chad Roylance







Registration OPEN! (pleasantviewcity.com) **COED Flag Football registration** July 1st-31st/ Grades 1-6

\$50/ includes NFL Flag jersey and 8 games

Games tentatively Mon/Wed August 29- September in either Pleasant View or Farr West (depending on registration numbers)

NEW THIS YEAR!

Pleasant View is hosting a 9th-12th grade COED SOFTBALL LEAGUE!

Games will be each Thursday night from August 11- September 29 @ the Pleasant View North field: 6:30pm or 8 pm

\$25/ includes 8 games- no jersey

Teams will be COED and staffed by only 1 umpire to help facilitate the game. There will be no coaches assigned or official practices scheduled. A team captain will be selected to be responsible for equipment and provide a batting lineup. The goal of this league is to provide an active outlet for teens. In the event there are not enough registrants to create full teams, this will become a "Show-up and Play League" where teams will be created among those present by the umpire and a game will be played. If you choose not to participate when this is determined, contact PV Rec and a full refund of your registration fee

will be issued.



